

October 9, 1987

Carl W. Dabelstein 8209 West 78th Street Overland Park, KS 66204

Dear Mr. Dabelstein,

I am writting to confirm your letter of September 30th of this year concerning your recieving our signal on your car radio while parked at the K. S. International Airport the morning of July 1st.

The details of your reception, as indicated on your letter, is correct.

Thank you for writting to us, and I'm sorry it took so long to get back to you. I recently arrived here at KZKX and responded as soon as I was made aware of your corrispondence.

Please accept the enclosed as a token of our appreaciation.

Sincerely

John David Dixon Program Director 96KX